
March 4, 2020 
 
 
Dear Sugar Land Middle School Parents/Guardians, 
 
As we approach Spring Break, I am seeking your support in communicating appropriate behavior and 
safety reminders to our SLMS students, particularly regarding prohibited items on campus. 
 
This morning, we conducted an administrative search of a student who was found to be in possession of 
a knife. The item was quickly confiscated and appropriate disciplinary action is being taken, consistent 
with the FBISD Student Code of Conduct. Please know that no threat of any kind was made toward any 
students, and at no time was anyone in danger. 
 
I ask that you use this incident to remind your child not to bring prohibited items to school. Also, please 
encourage your child to report any situation that makes them feel unsafe or uncomfortable to a trusted 
adult, teacher, or campus administrator. 
 
Also, I realize we are a few days away from Spring Break and students may be getting a little restless, but 
learning is still taking place, and students should act accordingly. Please remind your children to 
continue to conduct themselves with SLMS Titan pride as we progress to Spring Break and through the 
remainder of the school year.   
 
It takes all of us working together to make SLMS a safe and enjoyable learning environment for 
everyone, which is the philosophy embedded in our campus mission: 
 

Working collaboratively, the Sugar Land Middle School Professional Learning Community will 
commit to creating a safe environment with high expectations leading to physical, social, 
emotional, and academic success for all Titans. 

 
I truly appreciate your continued support. If you have any questions, please contact me at (281) 634-
3080. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Keith Fickel, Principal 
Sugar Land MS 
 
 


